JAMES W. ALEXANDER PTA, INC.

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

NOVEMBER 4th, 2015

CALL TO ORDER:
President Heather Peoples called this meeting to order at 7:03pm. She then led the members in attendance in the flag salute. Then the minutes from our last meeting were approved with no changes. 
TREASURER’S REPORT:
Treasurer Melissa Hurst stated:

Beginning Balance - $10,496.20
Debits - $9,772.05
Interest/ deposits - $10,109.58
Today’s Balance - $10,833.73
CORRESPONDENCE:
Corresponding Secretary Dawn Buker read several correspondence cards, amongst them, a note from Mrs. Goliszewski letting us know she loved the book fair.  Mrs. Noon thanked us for a job well done at the book fair as well as the teacher’s breakfast that was provided. Last, Mrs. Ferraris wrote a thank you for the Kid Stuff book. 
NEW BUSINESS/ PRESIDENT’S REPORT:
Chocolate sale idea – President Heather People’s brought up an idea that was pitched to potentially do a fundraiser with Carella’s, not sure if it was too much on the schedule. This idea was received well but with our current schedule not sure if we will be able to fit it in. 
Paint Night – An idea was pitched to do a fundraiser paint night. Erin will discuss more at next meeting. 
Stars – Jenn Ricca proposed the idea of putting stars on a bulletin board to recognize staff members for various reasons. It was suggested we do this on our online website. Jenn is going to work with Dale/ Johanna to get this going.

Ramp update – The ramp has been successfully installed. We are waiting on the family to consult regarding the dedication plaque.  
FUNDRAISING/ COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Write a check campaign – Donations are below where they were last year. Last year we totaled $1,642.00 for the year. We are currently at $1,450.00.We are hoping to surpass last years numbers. The campaign will be open all year. 
Kid Stuff Book Sales – Melissa H gave profit numbers. $2,183.00 was our total. Every year our profit seems to be decreasing. We should consider looking into another fundraiser for next year. So many other organizations are doing this now. 

Clothing drive – Dana Perelli (Chair) stated drop offs were successful, and the profit was reported, $326.40.
Membership – Kelly Sterns (Chair) stated we are up in membership sign ups and membership is still open. So please sign up if you have not already done so and be a part of our fabulous P.T.A. You can also sign up a family member! 
Gift card sales – Underway. The sale pick up will be December 8th. 
Barnes and Noble – Kate Hamm (Chair) stated that we will have our Barnes and Noble fundraiser night on December 15th from 6-8pm.

Holiday Shop – Dana Perelli (Chair) stated that the holiday shop will be held Wednesday, December 9th and Thursday December 10th, during the school day. She will be using sign up genus online to take volunteers. 
Book Fair – Lisa Porsche/ Gina Ananthan (Co-Chairs) reported a very successful book fair! Our profits are up a couple hundred dollars from last year. We made $2,288.30. In addition to the profit, we collected $830.60 in the “All for Change” jars! We will be purchasing books for the teacher’s classrooms with our Scholastic dollars. We are sending home a form to be filled out for teacher book requests. 
Pie Sales – Jen Denatale (Chair) advised pie pick up will be Wednesday, November 25th from 1:15–3:00pm. If you can not pick up at this time and your child is in aftercare, you pie will be there. If you have any problems, Jen said to call her. 
Restaurants – Sandy Gallucci (Chair) reminded of the upcoming fundraisers and events…Red Robin will be held on Wednesday, November 18th from 5:00-8:00pm. The next pretzel sale will start November 8th and end on the 13th with a November 20th delivery date. There are two upcoming school assemblies…Ronald McDonald will be November 18th, grades K-2 at 9:30am and grades 3-5 at 10:30am. The Flyers school assembly will be held, January 11th at 10pm. Both of the listed assemblies are being held at no cost to the school or the P.T.A.
Sandy then recapped the following…Dragonfly Farms Fundraiser profited $19.74, this was not very lucrative. The idea was then pitched to do a mum sale in the place of this fundraiser next year. This will be revisited. Oasis Family Fun Night profited $102.00. There were 71 people in attendance and it was a very fun night. Only complaint was there was not enough lighting when it got dark. 

Sandy then pitched an idea for a Wildwood Morey Pier Pass Fundraiser. The tickets purchased through our fundraiser would not expire. The passes are at 35% less then the general admission prices. We can tack on a $5-$15 up-sell price to meet our fundraiser goals in house. The response from member’s attendance seemed positive and there is a good chance we will go ahead with this fundraiser.
5th Grade Committee – Stacey Everett/ Melissa McCarthy (Co-Chairs) stated yearbook planning is underway, please send photos to, 2016alexanderyearbook@gmail.com. They also stated they have met with their committee and are well into planning 5th grade activities. 
Winter Dance – Lisa Porsche (Co-Chair) stated that ideas are in the works. The dance will be held on January 22nd 2016.
Other Notes – Box top bingo will be held February 5th. Handbag bingo will take place March 18th. Our next P.T.A. meeting will be held on Wednesday, December 2nd at 7:00pm. The next general meeting and third grade show will be December 8th at 7:00pm.
TEACHERS REPORT:

Given by Principal Bookholt
- A thank you was extended for all the class representatives help with the Halloween classroom parties and the parade.
- The teachers were very grateful for the Kid Stuff books they received.
- Teachers were pleased with the latest assembly.

- Open house (education observation) day will be November 17th from 9:30-10:30am. Teachers are excited to have parents come in the classroom and participate in an activity with their child. 
PRINCIPALS REPORT:

Mr. Bookholdt
- Dr. Recess assembly was great. He even left equipment for the kids to use at recess. He showed them different games to play and all around it was a really good experience for the kids. 
- Playground update: They are supposed to start working this month. We will be losing the little yellow playground with the fire truck.
- State released PARCC data on district website. It may still be a while before individual scores are sent back to parents.  
ADJOURNMENT:
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:13pm

Lisa Porsche
Recording Secretary
